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9. RICCARTON/WIGRAM COMMUNITY SERVICES COMMITTEE 
 REPORT OF 26 JULY 2006 MEETING 
 

General Manager responsible: General Manager Regulation and Democracy Services, DDI:  941-8549 
Officer responsible: Lisa Goodman, Community Board Principal Adviser 
Author: Emma Davison, Community Secretary 

 
 PURPOSE OF REPORT 
 
 The purpose of this report is to submit the outcomes of the Community Services Committee meeting 

held on Wednesday 26 July 2006. 
 
 The meeting was attended by Neville Bennett, Lesley Keast, Peter Laloli, Mike Mora and Bob 

Shearing.  
 
 Apologies for absence were received and accepted from Helen Broughton and Tony Sutcliffe. 
 
 Neville Bennett departed at 9.25 am and was absent for clauses 2, 5 and part of clause 4. 
 
 1. DEPUTATIONS BY APPOINTMENT – HORNBY ANGLICAN CHURCH 
 
  Nita Wederell, on behalf of the Hornby Anglican Church, addressed the Committee in support of 

an application for funding from the Hornby Anglican Church, for costs associated with two 
centenary celebrations projects; funding of a publication of a history of the church and support 
for a weekend long celebratory event. 

 
  The Committee received the information and its recommendation is recorded under clause 7 of 

this report. 
 
 2. HORNBY ANGLICAN CENTENARY CELEBRATIONS/HISTORY PROJECT – APPLICATION FOR 

FUNDING 
 
  The Committee considered an application for funding from the Hornby Anglican Church to 

support two projects associated with the Church’s centenary celebrations; the publication of a 
history of the Church, and a weekend long celebratory event. 

 
  The staff recommendations were for the Board to approve funding for the publication of the 

Church history, but to decline the request to provide funds for the weekend long celebration 
events.  The Committee did not accept both staff recommendations, however, and decided to 
recommend to the Board that both projects be given funding support, on the basis that the 
celebrations were a worthwhile event and that residents groups received similar amounts of 
funding support.  The Committee’s recommendation is recorded under clause 7 of this report. 

 
 3. GRAFFITI ART ADVISERS 
 
  The Committee considered a report seeking the appointment of two Board representatives to 

provide input to the artwork design for a mural on the back of the Hei Hei Community Hall in 
September 2006. Project Legit, a Council funded scheme that targets youth involved in tagging 
around Christchurch, is not able to complete this project. The North Hornby Recreation 
Coordinator will advise the Committee once a new organisation has been contracted to 
complete the work. 

 
  The Committee’s recommendation is recorded under clause 7 of this report. 
 
 4. NORTH HORNBY HEALTHY LIFESTYLES PROJECT 
 
  The North Hornby Recreation Coordinator provided a six monthly update on the North Hornby 

Healthy Lifestyles Project and presented a work plan to December 2006. 
 
  The Recreation, Sport & Arts Team Manager provided an update on the status of the North 

Hornby Healthy Lifestyles Project and thanked the Board for its support of the project. The 
Coordinator position will conclude on 1 December 2006. The Riccarton/Wigram Community 
Recreation Adviser will provide ongoing support to the community based programmes 
established under this pilot project.  

 
  The Committee received the information. 
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 5. CHRISTMAS LIGHTS 
 
  The Committee considered a memorandum from Tony Walker, Lighting Manager, Connetics 

Limited outlining key issues after conducting site visits on possible sites within the Board’s area 
for Christmas lighting displays.  

 
  The Committee decided to further explore the option of a Christmas lighting display on the tree 

at Church Corner, and its recommendation is recorded under clause 7 of this report. 
 
   Placement of a Christmas lighting display on the Rimu tree in St Mary’s Church on the south 

side of Halswell Domain, and placement of a lighting effect on the memorial wreath at the Upper 
Riccarton library, Main South Road were raised as additional possibilities worthy of further 
investigation by Connetics staff. It was agreed that Lesley Keast continue to liaise with Tony 
Walker regarding those ideas. 

 
 6. SUPPLEMENTARY DEPUTATION 
 

 The Committee decided that the following deputation be received and considered at the 
present meeting: 

 
 (a) Nina Wederell – Hornby Anglican Church. 
 
 7. COMMITTEE RECOMMENDATIONS 
 
 (a) That the Board agrees to fund $850 from its 2006/07 Discretionary fund to the Hornby 

Anglican Church, for costs associated with a publication of the history of the Hornby 
Anglican Church and a weekend long event for the Church’s centenary celebrations. 

 
 (b) That the Board appoints Lesley Keast and Peter Laloli to represent the Board to provide 

input to the artwork design for a mural on the back of the Hei Hei Community Hall in 
September 2006. 

 
 (c)  That the Board requests staff to provide a report investigating the installation of ground 

floor lights to uplight the tree at Church Corner.  
 
 


